
Jb> OVERLAND LLP 

May 6, 2019 

VIA EMAIL 

Mayor David Barrow and Members of City Council 
City of Richmond Hill 
225 East Beaver Creek Road 
Richmond Hill, Ontario L4B 3P4 

Attention: Stephen M.A. Huycke, City Clerk 

Your Worship and Members of Council: 

Overland LLP 
Christopher J. Tanzola 
Tel: (416) 730-0337 x. 112 
Direct: (416) 730-0645 
Email: ctanzola@overlandllp.ca 

RE: 234 to 252 King Road, 1 Parker Avenue, and 2 and 4 Shaver Street 

Zoning By-law Amendment and Draft Plan of Subdivision Applications 

City Files D02-18031 and D03-18016 

Report No. SRPRS.19.080 (the "Staff Report") 

We are the lawyers for Stateview Homes (Kings Landing) Inc. ("Stateview"), the owner of the 

properties municipally known as 272, 286, 296 and 298 King Road, 4, 6 and 8 Parker Avenue 

(the "Stateview Lands"), located immediately west of 234 to 252 King Road, 1 Parker Avenue, 

and 2 and 4 Shaver Street (the "Carval Homes Lands"). We are writing with respect to the 

Public Meeting to be held on May 8, 2019 regarding a proposed Zoning By-law Amendment and 

Draft Plan of Subdivision Application for the Carval Homes Lands, and the accompanying Staff 

Report that will be considered by the Town. 

In March 2015, Stateview submitted applications for an Official Plan Amendment, Zoning By-law 

Amendment, Draft Plan of Subdivision, Draft Plan of Condominium, and Site Plan Approval for 

the Stateview Lands. These applications proposed the redevelopment of the Stateview Lands 

with medium density residential uses in the form of townhouses and semi-detached dwellings, 

accessed via a private condominium road network off Parker Avenue. Stateview's applications 

have been approved in form and content by the Local Planning Appeal Tribunal, pending a final 

form of Order. 

In response to a number of development applications in this area, the Town of Richmond Hill 

identified the need for a Tertiary Plan for an area that includes the Stateview Lands (the 

"Tertiary Plan"). The Tertiary Plan was adopted by Council at its meeting of November 27, 

2017 (SRPRS.17.173), and identifies guiding principles and several conceptual development 

patterns for infill development within the plan area. Stateview participated in the public process 

that lead to the development the Tertiary Plan, and supported its adoption in written 

submissions to the Town on October 3, 2017. We acknowledge that the Tertiary Plan does not 

apply to the Carval Homes Lands, but to the lands on the west side of Parker Avenue. 

Yonge Norton Centre, 5255 Yonge Street, Suite 1101, Toronto, Ontario, M2N 6P4 
Main: (416) 730-0337, Fax: (416) 730-9097 

www.overlandllp.ca 

Agenda Item 3.2.1






